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“In service to one, in service to all.”

The State  Deputy has visited the following 
councils this month: 

(photos on pages 16-17)

Council #702 Covington
Council #15063 Pikeville
Council #14130 Lexington
Council #2761 Louisville
Council #2046 Whitesville
Council #14604 PeWee Valley
Council #13053 Prospect

Calendar

2nd & 3rd degree             April 25

State Convention        May 15-17

2nd & 3rd degree             May 23

2nd & 3rd degree            June 14

In December 2014 , council 1264 raised enough funds to 
purchase a car for Fr. Emil Kandar assigned to St. Augustine 
Parish to assist Fr. Bill Bowling at Holy Cross and St. Francis 
Parishes.  Fr. Emil is from Ghana ( central Africa), Arch Bishop 
Kurtz is friends with Fr. Emil's Bishop, thru his Chairing the 
USCCB.

(full story on page 3)

Council 1264 purchased 
car for Priest

STATE	
  COUNCIL	
  NEWSLETTER

State Deputy visits local councils
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Local news

Council 1764 In Ludlow KY flooded again this 
spring.

On March 15th, council #14130 Christ the King  
in Lexington hosted the State Free Throw 
contest.  The winners were 9 Yr olds Wyatt 
Jenkins, Katelyn Hagan, 10 yr olds Bradley Ball, 
Chelsea Mattingly, 11 yr olds Aidan Brown, Lexi 
Hirtzel, 12 yr olds Cade Malray, Daily Spalding, 
13 yr olds Marco A Dempsey, Abbey Peterson, 
14 yr olds Kevin Brooks, Erin Orten.

The Louisville Division of the Ancient Order of 
Hibernians St. Patrick wax-crayon Coloring 
Contest wrapped Saturday, 14 Mar 2015 through 
the sustained cooperative efforts of many 
including five KY KofC Brothers; the Most 
Reverend Joseph E. Kurtz, D.D., Archbishop of 
Louisville, Reverend Edward Gorman, O.P. St 
Louis Bertrand Pastor & Prior, Shaun McKiernan, 
and FA's Jim Fallon, & Bill Moriarity.

Sixteen St. Patrick Coloring Contest 3rd, 2nd, & 
1st place and Grand Prize Winners were chosen 
from over 5,000 Kindergarten through 4th Grade 
student entries from throughout the Archdiocese. 
The Contest Winners were presented with their 
original drawing in a 8" x 10" picture frame along 
with a "Coloring Contest Winner” T-shirt following 
the Noon Mass at St Louis Bertrand Church 
concelebrated by Archbishop Kurtz and 
Reverend Edward Gorman, O.P. The Grand 
Prize winner also received a $100 Cashier’s 
Check from KING SOUTHERN Bank, one of the 
St. Patrick's Parade Sponsors.

Later that same day the Contest Winners and 
their Parents, escorted by FA's Jim and Bill, rode 
in the lead vehicle of the 42nd Louisville St 
Patrick's Parade to an enthusiastic cheering 
crowd estimated at well over 100,000.
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Local news cont.

Council #15063, Pikeville, has a Silver Rose which 
is going to be permanently installed in the new St. 
Francis Church when it is dedicated on Pentecost 
Sunday.  The council is also going to place a 
Memorial Headstone for the unborn on the 
grounds of the new church.

Station WEUC Eucharistic Radio in Morganfield. 
FM station covering 70 miles with a 3000 watt 
transmitter. Broadcasting 24/7 carrying EWTN 

programs. Original funding came from a group of 
Knights donating the money to purchase the 
equipment. The Council then provided a 
permanent home and pays all utilities for the 
station. Evangelization in action.

In December 2014 , council 1264 raised enough 
funds to purchase a car for Fr. Emil Kandar 
assigned to St. Augustine Parish to assist Fr. Bill 
Bowling at Holy Cross and St. Francis Parishes. 
Fr. Emil is from Ghana ( central Africa), Arch 
Bishop Kurtz is friends with Fr. Emil's Bishop, thru 
his Chairing the USCCB. He is helping fill in the 
parish ministry because of the Priest Shortage in 
the Dioceses.

The Knights of Columbus Council 1264 and other 
parishioner's raised over $3,300 to purchase a 
used car and pay for the transfer and taxes. This 
was accomplished in 2-3 weeks.

The car greatly enhances Fr. Emil's ability to carry 
on the Lord's work without having to depend on 
some kind soul to drive him to these locations.

This demonstrates the Solidarity between the 
Knights and our Priests in our service to God's 
people. John O. Thomas GK
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Local news cont.

The following is a reprint article from the 
February 15th issue of the “St. Jerome 
Journal”

Robert “Bob” Spalding 
was nominated from St. 
J e r o m e C h u r c h t o 
receive the Sophia 
A w a r d . H e w a s 
presented the award at 
a Mass celebrated at 
St. Stephen Cathedral 
o n S e p t e m b e r 2 8 , 
2014. Following is the 
nomination from his 
d a u g h t e r , D i a n e 
Smithson.

Robert (Bob) Spalding 
is very worthy of the 
Sophia Award. He has 
spent most of his 83 
years leading a life that 
is an example of a 
“good and fa i thfu l ” 
servant. He spent many 
years as a Cub Scout 
master, served on the 
school PTA board, and 
was a member of the 
local school board. 
Setting a good example 
and being an advocate 
for children was very 
important to him. Being 
an active part of his 
church and community 
is also very important to 
him. He served as 
chairman of the St. Jerome Fancy Farm Picnic for 
years and still spends most of the day working in 

our family booth. He currently serves on the West 
Kentucky Rural Electric Co-op Board and spent 
approximately 25 years as a volunteer fireman 
taking the role of chairman for many of those 
years. He is a 4th Degree Knight in the local 
Knights of Columbus, works funeral dinners, and 

is an usher at church. This 
man is 83 and suffers from 
Parkinson’s disease but 
doesn’t let that stand in the 
way of giving his time, talent 
and treasure.

Not only does this man 
p o r t r a y a n e x c e p t i o n a l 
example to his church and 
c o m m u n i t y , b u t m o s t 
importantly, he has the utmost 
respect of his family. As one 
of five children, I grew up in a 
home where I knew I was 
loved. He went to work during 
the day and was home with us 
at night. He believed God’s 
word, “spare the rod, spoil the 
child”. We were disciplined, 
yet never doubted his love for 
us. We attended church every 
Sunday and he taught us 
good work ethic. All his 
children have become active 
members in their church and 
community as we are blessed 
with a role model we call 
“Dad”.

I hope you will consider this 
very worthy man as you seek 
someone to present this 
year’s Sophia Award. I feel he 
represents this award in every 

aspect.
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Local news cont.

The 3 finalists of the 2015 Pro-Life Essay Contest 
with Michael Clines, superintendent of schools, 
Eric Ritchie, District Deputy in the Knights of 
Columbus, Bishop Roger Foys and Faye Roch, 
director of the diocesan Pro-Life Office.

The Pro-Life Essay Awards Banquet was held 
March 17 at Bishop Howard Memorial Auditorium, 
Curia building, Covington. The topic this year was: 
“Each of us is a Masterpiece of God’s Creation. 
‘Even the weakest and most vulnerable, the sick, 
the o ld, the unborn and the poor, are 
masterpieces of God’s Creation, made in his own 
image, destined to live forever, and deserving of 
the utmost reverence and respect.’ – Pope 
Francis’ Day for Life Greeting. How can we show 
reverence and respect for human life from 
conception to natural death?” The essays were 
written last October and each school could submit 
up to 15 essays to the Pro-Life Office to be 
judged. First place prize was $500 scholarship to 
the diocesan Catholic high school of the winner’s 
choice and $100 to the teacher of the winning 
student. Second and third place were given $300 
and $200 scholarships respectively. The Knights 
of Columbus generously provided financial 
support for the contest. Third place went to Maria 
Tobergte from Immaculate Heart of Mary School, 
Burlington; second place went to Mackenzie 
Kingerski from Blessed Sacrament School; and 
first place went to Annie Gronotte from St. Pius X 
School, Edgewood.

On March 11th, local councils (northern KY) 
presented Bishop Roger Foys with checks to 
continue our on-going support of our seminarians. 
Bishop Ackerman Council is blessed and honored 
to be able to support five seminarians who have 
answered the call to the priesthood. We currently 
assist: Eric Boelscher, David Hellmann, Samuel 
Rodgers, Louis Senn and David Godbey. Brother 
Terry Kidwell, Worthy Warden for our council, was 
on hand to present our checks. Thank you, 
Brother Terry for representing our council!

The Fr. Kehoe Council St. Patrick’s Day Bash 
went off as planned despite the rising river. The 
hall was jammed with over 230 merry makers. In 
fact there are unconfirmed reports that there are 
a few of the merrier of the merry m a k e r s s t i l l 
looking for the pot of gold. Tim kept telling them it 
was hidden somewhere in the Mancave!
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Local news cont.
Ashland council #1487 did some serious cleanup 
at Calvary Catholic Cemetery.

Bishop Mulloy Knights of Columbus volunteers to 
buy, fix, and serve breakfast at the Henry Hosea 
House Echo in Newport once every quarter.  The 
poor are always thankful to get a good breakfast 
and the Knights and their families always feel god 
for the charitable work they are performing.

Shown ready to serve (15)
L-r Meredith Fennell, Michael Fennell,  Deacon 
Bill Theis, Bob Fennell, Grand Knight Bob Hassan, 
Mark Rolf, Past Grand Knight shows his sons 
Buddy (left) and Jack how it is done. 

Submitted by:
Bill Theis
859-781-8346
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Local news cont.
Stewards of Appalachia laying the foundation for 
the new volunteer dorm in David KY. This dorm 
will greatly reduce the cost of housing volunteers.
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A blast from the past…
Thanks to Mike and Jane Peak we have copies of 
the original Kentucky State Council Newsletters 
starting all the way back in 1964.  Here is a 

clipping out of the very first issue in January 1964, 
51 years ago.  I will include parts from other 
issues each month.
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Awards
Bishop Ackerman Council #5453’s Family of the 
Month is the Richard Malsi Family. Brother Rich has 
been a member of the council since 2013. He first 
joined the Order in 1981.  In addition, Brother Rich is 
also Deacon Rich, having been installed as a 
permanent Deacon at IHM parish. He assists our 
Council Chaplain, Father Norton, at our monthly Mass 
and Social. Recently, he assisted Father Norton with 
the blessing of the display case crafted by Brothers 
Larry Cahill and Chuck Hitter which houses our 
statue of Mary. 

Ashland council #1487 Knight of the Month is Keith 
Salisbury for all his efforts throughout the year, 
supporting Church and Knights and the Family of the 
Month is John & Sheila Tierney for all their efforts 
throughout the year, supporting Church and Knights.

Neil Fisher was the Class Honoree for the 4th degree 
exemplification in Prestonsburg March 14th.

Kehoe Council Knights of The Month March -  
Joe Tewes, April - Wayne Brown
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Degrees

The three newest members of Council 4473 with 
DD Henry Lyon.

A Second and Third Degree was hosted by Fr. 
Kehoe Council on Sunday, February 8th. There 
were 41 men who took their degrees, including 7 
new members. The members of Fr. Kehoe 
Council served a delicious spaghetti dinner 
afterwards. It was a very pleasant time for all 
present.

Congratulations to the winners.  The checks will 
be mailed out very soon.  Thanks to the efforts of 
the all the Knights that sold tickets, we raised 
almost $6,000 for disaster relief.  And over 
$6,400 is going back to the councils.  Great job!
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From State Deputy Frank Shay

Brothers – Easter has arrived 
the Lord is Risen.  Rejoice.
March is over and spring has 
finally arrived.  The February/ 
March spring contest with 
Supreme is over and thanks 
to a phenomenal last week in 
March we reached the goal.  

The win brought us $750 in 
membership money from Supreme.  We have 
done extremely well in the Supreme contests 
this year.  You have won the cash in every 
one of the contests. The winnings have 
funded all our state contests so far this 
year.  
With Easter the RCIA candidates 
have been brought into the church.  
Don’t let this opportunity slip away.  Contact 
the new initiates and recruit them into the 
Order.  That will be the boost we need to achieve 
our goal of being #1.  At present we are tied for 
eighth among the 53 US States and Territories.  
We have always had very strong fourth quarters 
so the odds are in our favor that we will be very 
much in the race to #1.
In my travels about the state I continue to be 
amazed at the great things I see the councils 
doing.  In Whitesville last week I found out that the 

council each year gives a catholic student entering 
college a scholarship to cover their text books for 
the year.  The cost of textbooks is very high and 
thus the scholarship is a big help to the families of 
the winners.  Father Mario’s council is holding a 
Father Daughters Prom.  It is a dinner and dance.  
My granddaughters are really excited about going 
to their first prom.  When people ask what the 
Knights of Columbus do the answer is simple – 
“we do good”.  
I am pleased to announce that we have three new 
councils so far this year, Knottsville in the Diocese 

of Owensboro, Jesus Our Savior in the diocese 
of Lexington, St. Bridget/St. James in the 

Archdiocese of Louisville.  In early May 
our fourth new council will activate in 
Scottsville which is in the Diocese of 
Owensboro.  The growth of new 

councils and increased membership in 
existing councils insures the continued 
existence of the order.

Keep doing the good things you do in support of 
your Church, Community, Youth, Council, Family 
and Culture of Life.

God Bless Each of You,
Frank Shay
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From State Secretary Gabe Cabral

With the coming of April, we can finally see the 
convincing evidence that this winter will not 
last forever!  As a former New Englander 
(Massachusetts to be exact) I ditched my 
snow shovel and swore I would never own or 
use one again when I moved south.  Little did I 
know that the great state of Kentucky 
sometimes gets more that the occasional 
“Nuisance” snow.  This past winter I found 
myself knee deep without the proverbial 
paddle we hear so much about.  Undeterred, I 
exercised what some call “Yankee Ingenuity” 
and grabbed a 2 foot by 4 foot piece of 
plywood from the garage and plowed 2 tire 
tracks in my driveway.  I guess it was a pretty 
good idea, because a couple of days later, I 
saw a neighbor doing the same thing.
So now you’re probably wondering what or 
how this has anything to do with the Knights of 
Columbus, right?  Well, it has a lesson that we 
must all learn to improvise, adapt and 
overcome – a culture in the US Marine Corps 
as depicted in the movie, “Heartbreak Ridge”.  
This is the approach that we should be taking 
when speaking to new prospective members.  
Not every potential member is looking for the 
same thing.  Some have a need to do more 
than they do today to pay it forward.  Others 
have a need to belong to something much 
bigger and important than themselves, and still 
others are looking for something good they 
can do to be a great role model/example for 
their family.  What does your potential member 

want?  You know who he is…he’s the guy who 
you see every weekend at church either by 
himself, or with his family.  He’s the guy who 
just moved to the area, or joined the Catholic 
Church this past Easter.  Make an assessment 
of what this potential member might be 
interested in and plan to speak to him.  You’ll 
at least get the wheels turning in his mind 
about joining!
On another note, I would like to remind all our 
councils across the state that I will need your 
delegate registration forms very soon.  
Convention weekend is quickly approaching 
and I need to know who your councils are 
sending as delegates.  This is different than 
the Convention Registration that you send to 
Past State Deputy Jim Fink. Delegate 
registration forms can be scanned and/or 
mailed to me at gcabral@twc.com  or Gabe 
Cabral 261 Evergreen Court Bowling Green, 
KY 42104.  If you need the form, I will be 
happy to send it to you.  Remember that a 
council’s delegate(s) will only be seated as 
such if the council is current with Supreme 
financial obligations, and Kentucky State 
assessments of New Member fees and State 
Per Capita billing.  If you have any questions 
regarding your council’s status, please let me 
know and I’ll look it up and let you know as 
soon as possible.   

Gabe Cabral
State Secretary

mailto:gcabral@twc.com
mailto:gcabral@twc.com
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Brothers,
I would like to thank each of you personally for 
your participation in the Basketball Slam 
fundraiser that we just got finished with.  The 
winners and their payouts are on page 10.  
Thanks to the efforts of the all the Knights that 

sold tickets, we raised almost $6,000 for disaster 
relief.  And over $6,400 is going back to the 
councils.  Great job!

Vivat Jesus,
Cameron Peck

From State Advocate Cameron Peck

From District Master Gary Dykhuis

Worthy Faithful Navigators and Ladies,

April Events; Good Friday, for the forgiveness of 
our sins, our Lord suffered was nailed to a tree.  
Three days later, Easter Sunday, our Lord rose 
from the dead. 

Other events are; Welcome Home Vietnam 
Veterans, the National Day was March 31, 
Please welcome home any Vietnam Veterans 
that belong to your Assembly (I am one 68-69). 

70 years ago the last and biggest of the Pacific 
island battles of World War II, the battle of 
Okinawa campaign April 1. Involved the 287,000 
troops of the U.S. Tenth Army against 130,000 
soldiers of the Japanese Thirty-second Army. At 
stake were air bases vital to the projected 
invasion of Japan. By the end of the 82-day 
campaign, Japan had lost more than 77,000 
soldiers and the Allies had suffered more than 
65,000 casualties—including 14,000 dead.

Pegasus Parade, is 4 weeks till the derby parade 
in downtown Louisville. The assembly point is 
924 EAST Broadway, near Broadway and 
Campbell St. Please pass this invitation on to all 
4th Degree Knights and any others Knights who 
want to march.

March Birthdays: Please wish Faithful 
Navigators Ed Wolf, Father Mattingly Assembly, 
Murray; and James Thissen, Father Meder 
Assembly, Brandenburg, a Happy Birthday.  

Help Wanted: One Veteran Volunteer for the 
Veterans Administration Hospital in Lexington, 
training provided by the VA.  This is a very 
rewarding position. Please contact me.
Exemplifications; West Virginia, June 6, 2015, 
Wheeling, WV. Contact District Master Aladin A. 
Musilli, e-mail mmusilli@comcast.net Phone 
304-238-6173. 
Tennessee, April 18, Chattanooga; April 25, 
Columbia; June 13, Kingsport. Contact Michael J. 
Porter, PSD, Tennessee District Master, 
615-308-6777.
Indiana, October 17, Evansville, IN, Contact 
Norm Stoffel, PSD District Secretary e-mail 
storman_norman51@yahoo.com   Phone 
260-356-1096.  Indiana District Master is Charles 
Whitcraft.
Make sure that your Assembly has filed your IRS 
forms (990).
Vivat Jesus,

SK Gary Dykhuis, 
Kentucky District Master 

mailto:mmusilli@comcast.net
mailto:storman_norman51@yahoo.com
mailto:mmusilli@comcast.net
mailto:storman_norman51@yahoo.com
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Supreme’s “Spring into COH” contest concluded 
March 31. It appeared we were going to be out 
of the money as Supreme was showing us 18 
members short of goal on the last day to reach 
20% of combined quota for February and 
March.  The State Deputy knew there were at 
least 18 Forms 100 in the pipeline that Supreme 
had not posted. He contacted Membership 

Records and low and behold 
they were found and posted. Thanks to the 
recruiters in 27 Councils and DD Ken 
Rosenbaum’s 13 members recruited for a new 
Council we were credited with an intake of 63 
new members for March. You earned the State 
an additional $750.00 to be used for local 
incentives. This shows our final standing.

From Membership Director Bill Hancock

Congratulation to DD Ken for birthing the 
Jurisdictions newest council Sts. Bridget and 
James Council 16179 in Louisville.  We are 
looking forward to the birth of the Morehead 
council.
Supreme unveiled the final fraternal year 
membership contest on April 1.  It will end on 
June 30.  Incentive money earned during the 
Triple Crown contest will roll over into FY 
2015-2016.  WildCard will be running in the 
Kentucky Derby, Preakness and Belmont 
Stakes.  It is up to the recruiters to bring him 
into the Triple Crown winner circle.  Incentives 
earned could be as much as $2,610.00.  The 
following chart shows our standing as of April 8.  
The -9 is worrisome as this number must be 
positive with intake of 10% (57 members) 
($900.00) each month. The second part of the 
incentive is to be in the win ($900.00), place 
($750.00) or show( $600.00) each monthly 

finish.  Third, if we can reach a combined three 
month intake of 33% (189 members) ($810.00).

To follow the contest activate this link by placing 
your cursor over the link and follow the prompt 
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/officers/index.html 
We are in the final three months of the fraternal 
year.  All of Supremes quotas – member intake, 
net, net/net, insurance, Star Councils, round 
tables, and new councils are possible when we 
work together to achieve them.
 Please scan all Forms 100 and email to 
membershiprecords@kofc.org.
Worthy DD please insure there is at least one 
FIRST DEGREE scheduled in your District for 
the remaining three months.
Hope everyone had a Joyous Easter,
Billy Hancock, PSD
Membership Director
(attachment on next page)

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/officers/index.html
mailto:membershiprecords@kofc.org
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/officers/index.html
mailto:membershiprecords@kofc.org
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Membership cont.
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From Program Director
Kent Hoskins 
Programming tip of the month
Dear Brother Knights:

Now is the time to get serious about completing 
our Columbian Award Applications (Form SP-7). 
This is, quite simply, a list of all our charitable and 
fraternal activities conducted throughout this 
Columbian Year (July1, 2014~June 30, 2015). 
Please note those dates! Even if you have not yet 
completed an activity or program in one or more 
of the six (6) service areas, if you’ve planned it 
and intend to do it before June 30, 2015, please 
list it anyway. Once completed, send the SP-7 in 
as soon as possible. The earlier, the better. This 
Form SP-7 must be in at Supreme Office before 
June 30, 2015. Mail completed forms to:

Knights of Columbus
Supreme Council Office
Department of Fraternal Services
1 Columbus Plaza
New Haven, CT  06510-3326

Please send copies to State Program Director 
(me), District Deputy and keep a copy for your 
files. Remember, the SP-7 is required for Star 
Council Award

If I can help in any way, my contact information is 
below.

Fraternally,

Kent Hoskins
Program Director
2502 Paulcrest Court
Louisville, KY  40242
502-777-8698
choskin1@bellsouth.net

mailto:choskin1@bellsouth.net
mailto:choskin1@bellsouth.net
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SD visits local councils

Council 702 Covington Council 15063 Pikeville

Council 14130 Lexington Council 2761 Louisville
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SD visits local councils

Council 2046 Whitesville Council 14604 PeWee Valley

Council 13053 Prospect


